
THE VIRGINIA APPRENTICESHIP COUNCIL 
AD HOC SUBCOMMITTEE MINUTES 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2003 
 

 
The Ad Hoc Subcommittee of the Virginia Apprenticeship Council met on Thursday, February 
13, 2003 at the Powers-Taylor Building, 13 S. 13th Street, Richmond, VA 23219.  Chairman 
Darold Kemp called the meeting to order at 9:30a.m. 
 
SUBCOMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:        Darold Kemp, Chairman 
       Dudley Harris 
       Bill Mercer 
 
STAFF PRESENT:     Beverley Donati, Assistant Program Director 
 
OTHERS IN ATTENDENCE: James Walker, USDOL, BAT, State 

Director 
 
Those present discussed the problem of booth rental charged to apprentices in the barber and 
cosmetology trades.  A policy statement was drafted and will be presented to the Virginia 
Apprenticeship Council at the next regularly scheduled meeting on March 20, 2003. 
 
Those present discussed concerns about the delivery of apprenticeship related instruction across 
the Commonwealth. 
 
The Virginia Apprenticeship Council’s request for clearer definitions will be discussed at the 
subcommittee’s next meeting. 
 
The next subcommittee meeting will be held on Thursday, May 8, 2003, at the Powers-Taylor 
Building, 13 S. 13th Street, Richmond, VA 23219, beginning at 9:30 a.m. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:25 a.m. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
        ____________________ 

Beverley Donati, 
Assistant Director,  
Apprenticeship 
Program 


